Scottish Brass Band Association

Executive Committee Meeting No 2 – 12 January 2014
SBBA Headquarters, 12 Fairbairn Road, Livingston

1. Welcome and Apologies

The President welcomed members to the first meeting held within the new SBBA Headquarters and

explained how this will enable the organisation to reduce expenses. A change to the regular Agenda

was intimated.
Present:

George Burt (President), Carrie Boax (Vice-President), Tom Allan (Secretary), Robert Burns, Alan

Douglas, Peter Fraser, John Gilmour, Steven Gray, Danny Harrison, Robert McCorkell, Alan

McLaren, Julie Sanderson, Andrew Smith.
In Attendance:

Andrew Duncan (Development Manager), Raymond Thomson (Minute Secretary). 
Apologies:


John Hamilton (Commercial Activities Manager), John Martin, Anne Murray, Lynsey Paterson.
2. Main Business 1: NYBBS
NYBBS: Immediately after the last meeting, the Chair had spoken with Alan Edmond in Australia, and was told that Richard Evans wished to retire in 2015. When Richard Evans was subsequently contacted he already had knowledge of the President’s call to Australia. It was agreed between the Chair and Richard Evans that he would retire in 2015 (with a successor in place), and that he remain afterwards as Conductor Emeritus. Two days later, he resigned, citing reasons that were subsequently found to be untrue. Richard Evans has subsequently been claiming that the SBBA President has gone back on his word. Despite this affront, the Chair felt that, for the good of NYBBS, he would not respond. Some parts of Richard Evans’ letter to the Chair were read out: It was agreed that we should not respond. The Chair has taken over the management of NYBBS. The NYBBS Board had been informed of its dissolution. John Boax and Gordon Evans have agreed to return, together with their tutors. All of the Senior Band tutors will return, with the exception of two who have previous engagements. The de facto head of House Staff has agreed to recruit staff, and Russell Gray has agreed to become Musical Director. Funding for the Easter course has been applied for. This course will be arranged, with the proviso that it will be cancelled if no funding is available. Russell Gray has already been in touch with James McMillan. It was suggested that SBBA Headquarters could be used for the Easter course with accommodation at the local Travelodge. It was agreed that there would be an examination of how the Easter course could be financed.  
NYBBS Finances: The surplus of £500 was achieved by the use of Gift Aid and a previously provided YMI grant. The reasons for this were explained. It was noted that NYBBS has not broken even for the past several years, and had been subsidised by SBBA. There are still nominal amounts remaining in the accounts held by Neil Cross, who also has music which should be transferred to SBBA once there are suitable storage facilities. There has been no progress on obtaining a Course Director, although there is little to be done at present. Rachel Neil will be approached by George to take on some of this administration for the next few months. The post will be advertised shortly.
3. Main Business 2: SBBA
SBBA Finances: It was reported at the AGM that a cash-flow issue was anticipated. This proved to be correct and we obtained a short-term loan, and funds have now come into the bank account. There are three reasons for the difficulty: 
1. Geneva revealed that they did not have the funds to pay the agreed sponsorship, although the owner gave a personal commitment to pay;

2. We were due to receive £9000 from Event Scotland at the end of October: this has still not been paid although we will be paid soon;

3. Creative Scotland was due to pay £20000. We queried the delay to discover that paperwork had been lost. However, £22025 was paid recently, with another £12000 due when a progress report has been submitted.

A cash-flow chart was distributed and explained. A consistent problem is the recurrent losses associated with the Scottish Championships. We could reduce costs by using cheaper halls, having fewer adjudicators, and lowering accommodation costs. However, it was agreed that we have to point out to bands that entry fees have to rise and that bandsman’s tickets become compulsory. It was agreed that 30 bandsman’s tickets will cost £60, to enable entry to the weekend’s results. The Trustees are currently obtaining independent financial advice, but it was proposed that we need to take immediate action. It was noted that we need to know if market value or insurance value was the basis of the trophy re-evaluation. It was proposed that all ring-fenced income be kept in a separate bank account so that deficits are not unwittingly disguised. This was agreed, and the Trustees would meet in two weeks time. A further name for Treasurer was put forward. Clare Tomalin and John Hamilton will undertake only commissioned work from now on. In April there will be an application for core funding and it was agreed to seek advice. The Chair will discuss fees and report back.

4. Main Business 3: European Festival of Brass
Transport
It was recommended that Julie emails John Hamilton and contacts the two bus companies to introduce herself.
Marquees
John will supply Perth Concert Hall with the information from ARC Marquees. Thereafter, ARC Marquees will work directly with the Concert Hall. 
Drop Box
There is still some confusion about this. Given the amount of work which John has done, we need to ensure that this is not inadvertently lost. Andy will meet with John at SBBA Headquarters on Tuesday afternoon, and others will also try to attend.
Report on Saturday’s meeting at Perth Concert Hall
The meeting was very positive. The running order was discussed: The Solo Contest rehearsal will now be on Wednesday evening with the contest on Thursday evening. The Youth Band will rehearse on Thursday afternoon. A timetable for the opening day has been created, and a Trade Stand map was distributed: as a result of the number of Trade Stands, the final party will now be held in the Royal George Hotel. John Hamilton has the template indicating what should be happening on an hourly basis. As there is the possibility of selling all the tickets, Andy is exploring streaming the event to a local cinema. 

EBBA

We have been unable to get the full information and email addresses of participating bands from EBBA, although Peter and Carrie have been able to ascertain most from hotel bookings. Letters have been written to EBBA to cajole them into action. The intimated support from EBBA for the European Youth Brass Band has not been forthcoming: they could therefore incur a loss. 

The Saturday of the Contest

There will be two events plus the Gala Concert. John is still awaiting confirmation about Alan Vizutti. The weekend will be shared between Frank Renton and Alasdair Hutton. Alasdair will do the contests and Frank will do the Gala Concert and Results. Frank will be advised of sensitive areas of repartee that are to be avoided. 

The Sunday of the Contest 
The main items are the Youth Championships and the EBBA AGM. There will also be concert (10.00-11.30) before the contest begins. Both Black Dyke and Eikanger can be invited to participate. Tickets will be £20 for a combined ticket, but with separate tickets for the concert (£15) and the youth contest (£10), and the possibility of a £5 reduction for concessions. There will no reserved seating for these. There is the possibility of inviting a new Army brass band to play before the awards for the Youth Championships. As there are no entry fees, the cost of a trophy will fall to SBBA. The winner (and possibly runner-up) of this year’s Scottish Championship Second Section will be invited to compete in the European Championships “B” Section, to be confirmed by the end of the week.

Volunteers

Volunteers are now needed, with a voluntary co-ordinator, including band “buddies”. Steve Gray offered to be the volunteer co-ordinator. Tom will circulate bands to seek volunteers. 

Finances

Accounts and budgets are being updated and will be distributed. 

Community Programme
Only 17 bands have submitted their programmes so far which is disappointing. 11 have indicated a desire to participate in pop-up concerts, too few to justify the production of the special music packs. Individual events are more popular, and some respondents are interested in using a soloist. The ad hoc band for week one has attracted little interest, although the band trail in Week 2 will go ahead. The Regional Hub events have not attracted much interest except in the Borders. The Regional Hub programme will therefore be cut back. It was agreed to continue with the production of band cards for all bands doing something in the Community Programme: Andy Duncan will set this up electronically as a SBBA publication to develop a later income stream. All event income going to CHAS has raised difficulties: bands could be asked to make a donation to CHAS as a result of their endeavours. The Perth Museum exhibition is shorter than expected (two weeks rather than nine months). It was agreed to produce a series of pop-up banners for displaying in the Museum: these could be used later by SBBA. Clare will be asked to provide quotes. The prize of £1000 for the greatest contribution will be retained.

Adjudicators for the Youth Championship
Nigel Boddice, John Wallace and James Gourlay have been proposed. Alan Fernie and Philip Harper were also suggested.
VIP Guests

Andy will contact those proposed

5. General Business
Kingdom “B”

A player has reported that he has been approached by Kingdom “B” who have claimed to be a Second Section Band. The previous Minute indicated that Kingdom “B” has been reported as a non-contesting band, but this has been disputed. The status quo will therefore hold: Kingdom “B” is a competing Second Section band.

Workshops

The Percussion Workshop has been delayed. The Conductors’ Weekend is going ahead.

North Lanarkshire Council

North Lanarkshire bands have been contacted to publicise their activities, to try to influence this recalcitrant council.

Making Music

Emma Campbell of Making Music has asked to attend a future meeting.

The Association of Brass Band Adjudicators

They have indicated a desire to assist in our young adjudicators scheme.

6. Dates and Venues of next meetings
European Planning Meeting: 
Friday 24 January (3.00pm) at SBBA Headquarters

Full Executive: 

Sunday 23 February at SBBA Headquarters
Events Committee:

TBA
Raymond A Thomson, Minute Secretary

22 January 2014
